Unapproved Minutes
May 3, 2011 
Board Meeting - Sioux City

President Melville called the meeting to order at 12:20 p.m. Roll Call showed the following members present: Melville, Lorenzen, Stroope, Farmer, Dickel, Steier, McKelvey, and Dehmlow.  The meeting was turned over to newly elected President Lorenzen.

Lorenzen shared some of his goals and vision for the IPOA. Several of the items he listed include: monthly conference calls, quarterly business meetings and we will attempt to set those well in advance, his plans to have regular meetings with the leadership from the other 3 larger associations, would like to see more use from the web site, keep a voice and representation on various boards in the State, and grow the membership. Lorenzen has asked Gus Farmer to serve as his V.P. There was a discussion concerning the possibility of joint conferences with the ISPA, Lorenzen will follow up.

Committee Chairman are as follows:
Legislative: Ted
By-Laws: Paul
Conf./Training: Greg
Finance/Membership: Gus
Communications: Mike 

This followed with lengthy discussion on the need for a Facebook page. Stroope believes that we would see a lot of use and benefits that would direct users to the web page. Dehmlow is not familiar with Facebook and Stroope offered to set it up, will only take about twenty minutes to be up and running. Stroope and McKelvey will work on this for the association. Dehmlow was directed to seek out more members email addresses in the next issue of Iowa Law Enforcement, to date we have had 2 members sign up for notices.

Lorenzen shared information on our appointment to the ILEA Council, several expressed interest in serving there. McKelvey volunteered to replace Farmer as our representative on the CJIS Committee.

Dehmlow was concerned about the bonus that had been approved at yesterday's meeting. The Board directed Dehmlow to proceed as the members voted and pay the bonus of $1000. Melville suggested that we had the funds to do the same for Paschke & Skinner, he also reminded the Board that no increases in salary were approved for this year. After discussion, Steier made a motion to support Skinner & Paschke with a $1000 bonus, 2nd Farmer, all approved.

Melville reminded Dehmlow and Lorenzen that new signature cards would be needed at the Denver Savings Bank. Dehmlow will also continue to work on the access and name changes for US Bancorp. 

The next Conference call will be on Monday June 13th at 1:00. The agenda for discussion will be sent out prior to the meeting, board members encouraged to submit items the week prior. In the future we will look at a later start time for the conference calls as this is troublesome for those working the night shift.  Motion by Dickel, 2nd Farmer, all in favor of adjournment. The meeting was closed at 1:15 

Respectfully,

Terry Dehmlow
